














































































CASE NUMBER: BA17-017
STAFF PLANNER: Kaelee Wilson
LOCATION/ADDRESS: 1440 N. Crismon Rd.

Mesa, AZ 85207
OWNER/APPLICANT: Mark & Debbie Schmuker

REQUEST: Requesting a Special Use Permit (SUP) to allow the Primary Dwelling
to be leased or rented and the owner to live in the accessory dwelling 
unit. Zoned RS-43 

The applicants are requesting a Special Use Permit to allow the rental of the primary dwelling unit on 
a property in a RS-43 area. The owner/applicants live in the accessory dwelling unit known as the 
Casita of 1748 square feet and is located on 4.66 acres.

The Casita/Guest House has a floor area of 1748 square feet, and is under the allowed 30% of the roof
area of the primary unit. The overall roof area of the primary residence is 7,346.  30% is 2,204 square 
feet. So the casita is well under the allowed size.

The Casita has 2 bedrooms, 2 bathrooms, office, full kitchen with granite counters and stainless steel 
appliances, and inside laundry. 

The Casita has two exterior doors for safety.  It is located to the east side of the primary dwelling. The 
architectural design, exterior materials, colors, roof pitch and style is substantially the same and 
compatible with the primary dwelling unit. 

According to ordinance 11-31-3 one accessory dwelling unit is permitted on a residential lot in all 
Single Residence (RS) Districts and may be attached or detached.

The main dwelling is leased to Joe and Donna Dawkins who plan to purchase the home as soon as 
possible.

The Casita was originally a barn/stable house where the ranch hand and his wife have lived for the 
past 10 years. It was built in the county. The applicants/owners have paid taxes on this dwelling for 
over 15 years.

The owner/applicants have recently updated the casita and are trying to process their permit with the 
City of Mesa.  We have obtained a Safety Letter that has been stamped and sealed by Ben Barbes and 
is attached for your review. 

The property has been substantially upgraded. The improvements have added value to the 
surrounding properties. There is adequate parking for both units.

We have also obtained a temporary certificate of occupancy signed by Steve Hether, also attached.
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